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www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 The Memorial Hall at Hordle                 

 

Both halls available for hire. 

   Up to 170 people 

Contact the Church Office 01425 626565 for details 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 

HORDLE PHARMACY 
26 Ashley Lane, Hordle 

 

• Collection of your prescriptions from 
local surgeries and free deliveries 

• Free NHS FLU JABS for eligible people 

• Professional advice available  

01425 610594 

E-mail: hordle.pharmacy@gmail.com 

To advertise in LINK,  

please contact the Church Office 
for details: 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

ASHLEY MOTOR 
REPAIRS 

Ashley Crossroads 
New Milton  BH25 5AQ 

General Servicing and Repairs 

M.O.T.s, Body Shop 

Free Estimates  01425 615989 

The Church Hall at Tiptoe 



 

 

The Churches of  

All Saints’, Hordle and St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 
• We Worship God in Spirit and Truth 

• We Grow in Faith and Fellowship 
• We Reach out with the Gospel 

 

 Sunday services are as follows: 
9.00am Morning Prayer - All Saints’, Hordle (1st Sunday of month) 

9.00am Holy Communion - All Saints’, Hordle (3rd Sunday of month) 
10.00am - St Andrew’s, Tiptoe (Holy Communion - 2nd and 4th Sundays) 

10.30am - All Saints’, Hordle 
 

See the church website - www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 
COPY DATE for the May 2024 issue is April 15th   

All contributions please to: Christine Warren - christine@claritysound.co.uk 

 
DISCLAIMER 

Any view expressed by contributors or advertisers to LINK should not necessarily be taken to reflect the 
opinions of the Editors or the PCC and we do not hold responsibility for any of the contents. 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church 

Hordle Lane 

Hordle 

SO41 0FB 

St. Andrew’s Church 

Sway Road 

Tiptoe 

SO41 6FR 

Enquiries 
For all enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office  

   Tel: 01425 626565 
Or email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

This magazine is free … and we hope you enjoy it. 
But, if you wish to make a donation (suggested £1) that will be gratefully received 

or you may like to make a one-off payment of £10. Cheques payable to ‘Hordle PCC’. 



 

 
The New Forest’s Leading Garden Centre.  A wonderful selection of Trees, 
Shrubs, Houseplants, Garden Sundries, Tools and Furniture. 

CAMELLIA’S RESTAURANT 
Morning coffee, afternoon tea, lunches prepared fresh every day. 

EVERTON (on A337 near LYMINGTON),  LYMINGTON,  HANTS.  SO41 0JZ 
Telephone:  01590 642155    Fax:  01590 644710 

www.evertonnurseries.co.uk    E-mail:  sales@evertonnurseries.co.uk 
OPEN EVERY DAY  -  MON-SAT: 9.00-5.30   SUN: 10.30-4.30 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Please put CLEAN milk bottle 
tops in the box in the foyers of 
the Church Halls at Hordle and  
Tiptoe.  

Thank you. 

     



 

 

Welcome to the April edition of LINK 

On Easter Day, the disciples woke up in grief. Their friend 

and mentor, Jesus, was dead. By the time they took to their 

beds that night they were alive with bewildered joy - the 

tomb was empty, their Lord was alive! 

So the tale goes. But can it be believed? This year, Easter 

Monday falls on April 1st - is the resurrection tale just a 

hoax, a cruel prank? Make no mistake, the answer to this 

question is hugely significant. If Christ never rose from the dead, then many 

millions of Christians have wasted their lives or even laid down their lives in 

vain, defending a myth. The apostle Paul writes, “If Christ has not been raised, 

our preaching is useless and so is your faith.” 

But what if a man who had been dead three days could really have returned 

to life? That would change everything. There could be nothing more 

important in life than finding out what happened to him, and what he wants 

of us. 

The early Christians were obsessed with demonstrating the reality that a 

dead man rose. The world around them was not filled with gullible 

neanderthals. They knew just as well as you or I that dead people stay dead. 

The gospel writers spend a lot of time justifying their claims with a range of 

testimony. And ultimately, almost all of them died defending the truth of 

what they saw. People don’t do that for a hoax. 

The Christian gospel is unashamedly miraculous. It has to be, for it says that 

in a world where death is the last word on every natural process, the 

inevitable consequence for a world that has turned its back on God, there 

was a time when someone broke the rules. Someone who loved God, obeyed 

God, and in so doing, defeated death. That Someone invites everyone willing 

to believe in Him to come and share in that life too. 

Christ is risen indeed!  Happy Easter! 

Phil 
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Sunday Services for April 2024 
All Saints’, Hordle 

Sunday    7th     9.00      Morning Prayer 
        10.30      Family Communion 
Sunday    14th    10.30    Family Worship  
Sunday    21st     9.00      Holy Communion 
        10.30      All Age Worship in Memorial Hall  
Sunday     28th         10.30   Family  Worship  
 

St. Andrew’s, Tiptoe 

Sunday     7th   10.00      Morning Prayer  
Sunday    14th   10.00     Holy Communion  
Sunday   21st   10.00      Morning Prayer 
Sunday   28th   10.00     Holy Communion 

Prayer Meetings in April 
Monday    8th         11.00    Prayer meeting     Memorial Hall 
Mondays  15th, 22nd, 29th  11.00 Zoom Prayer Meeting     

Little Angels           16th  restarts    9.30 - 11.30 Memorial Hall 

Village Voices          17th, 24th           7.15   Hordle Pavilion 

Coffee at Potting Shed    12th and 26th   10.30   Potting Shed 

Rooted (Years 5 & 6)    28th        5.30   Memorial Hall 

Tea @ 3         18th       3.00   Memorial Hall 

Luncheon Club         4th       12.30   Memorial Hall 

Quiet Garden         18th       9.50   Rodgers 

Calendar for April 2024 

From the registers for March 

Funeral and Burial - Marie Holt (Street) 

Interment of Ashes - Robert Bix 

Our sympathy is with both families. 



 

 

LINK 

Cover picture: our thanks to Tony Barker for this wonderful picture. 

 

APCM - Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

21st April in the Memorial Hall 

12 noon - APCM 

1.30pm - APCM Church Lunch 

FUN & FELLOWSHIP 

9th April 2pm 

Tiptoe Church Hall 

TIPTOE FAIR 

                  11th May   

        Tiptoe Village Green  12 - 4 

As usual there will be a Church Tent.  

If you are able to offer an hour to help staff 

this tent, please contact Janice Benson 

BIRTHDAYS 

LINK is sorry to have missed an important birthday in 
February! Michael Clarence celebrated his 90th 
birthday … and we send our congratulations. 

Then one we missed in March - Pat Hood has had a 
special celebration! 

This month it is Liz Fairbairn’s turn to celebrate a milestone birthday (but not 
a 90th!) and we wish her a happy day. 
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Bibles for School Leavers 
This will be the sixth year we 

have donated a Bible for 
each year 6 leaver from 

Hordle and Tiptoe primary 
schools.  

Each bible costs £17.  
It is a wonderful gift from 
our church families to the 

children moving onto 
secondary school.  
If anyone would 
like to donate,  

you can either drop 
the cash marked 

‘Bibles for Schools’ 
to the church office, or you 
can make a BACS payment.  

Many thanks,  
Milly Pickburn  

Gratitude to those 
working in ‘The Wings’ 

I’m speaking for me 
and many other 
people in offering a 
very sincere “Thank 
You” in appreciation of 
the friendly welcome 
and a ‘squeaky-clean’ 
threshold to step over in all our premises. 
This hard work has not gone unnoticed.  

I’m sure all those involved in cleaning and 
maintaining our churches and halls would 
gladly accept extra help. Volunteer an 
hour of your spare time and I’m sure you 
will find it greatly rewarding. 

With love, please pray about whether you 
could add your name to the rota of your 
choice. (Please get in touch with the 
Office) 

Thank you each and every one - truly 
outstanding.         Freda Chamberlain 

Take time to think … it is the source of power 

In a recent Diocesan newsletter, Alan Hoar LLM from 

North Hampshire Downs Benefice wrote …  

In my childhood the dustman who came to our house wore a stout leather 

jerkin, which he needed because he hoisted the heavy metal dustbin on his 

back, and, bowed down with its weight, took it to the dustcart and tipped 

our rubbish away. Because of the events of Holy Week we can hand the 

rubbish of our lives over to Christ, believing that it, not we, will be 

incinerated in the heat of his love, setting us free to litter life with his acts of 

carefulness and what a difference that will make.  

https://comms.winchester.anglican.org/dioceseofwinchesterlz/lz.aspx?p1=MsdDU4NjM2UzExOTM6NDJCOTE1M0RGMUU2OTE3QjUwQkVEMjFFRDUxQzYxQjE%3d-&CC=&w=44848
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I’m Anya, and I’ve just started at Hordle 

and Tiptoe church as the full-time 

Children’s and Youth Worker. If that’s not 

a role you’re familiar with, it basically 

means I spend my time teaching 0-18s about 

how awesome Jesus is and what he’s done 

for them on the cross, helping them to 

understand the Bible, to grow or begin in 

faith. I will work with local 

schools, supporting families, the volunteer 

teams and the Sunday services with regards 

to kids and youth work. So, quite a lot to keep me busy!  

I wholeheartedly believe Jesus is what (who) all of us need most in the world 

and that life with Him is so much better than anything else, which is why I 

do this job, and why I’m so excited to be getting to show Jesus to the 

children and young people of Hordle and Tiptoe.  

A bit about me: I’m originally from a village in northwest Essex, but I’ve 

been working in North London for the last five years as a Church Youth 

Worker. I’m a massive nerd when it comes to Ancient Egypt and Marvel, I 

love a good (or bad) disaster movie, adore the sea (particularly when the 

waves are wild!) and will often be found sitting in a coffee shop doing 

creative writing, even though I hate coffee (and tea).  

If you see me around, do come and say hi. I'd love to meet you! 

Have you met Anya yet? 

Take time to play … it is the secret of perpetual youth 
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Viv brought 4 friends! 

FUN & FELLOWSHIP 

What could be nicer on a dismal, damp 
Tuesday afternoon than joining the Fun and 
Fellowship get-together run by Jan and 
Chris Benson?  

On 12th March, twenty three people played 
an amusing guessing game. Our table was 
good at recalling the names of TV crime 

detectives, and the sights of Paris … but failed to remember, like the other 
teams present, all of the Ten Commandments! 

In case you too cannot bring all ten to mind, they are:- 

  1. Thou shalt have no other gods before me 

  2. Thou shalt not worship graven images 

  3. Thou shalt not take the name of your God in vain 

  4. Remember the Sabbath and keep it Holy 

  5. Honour your father and mother 

  6. Thou shalt not kill 

  7.   Thou shalt not commit adultery 

  8. Thou shalt not steal 

  9. Thou shalt not bear false witness 

10. Thou shalt not covet 

The afternoon was full of jolly chatter, tea and cake. We look forward to our 

next meeting on 9th April. Why not come and join us?     Joan Lane 

Take time to read …it is the foundation of wisdom 

“Prayers can reach to 
places where feet can’t go” 

From Jez from Opendoors when he spoke 

at Men’s Breakfast in March. 
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I was struck recently by an account of the courage of Alexi Nalvany which 

appeared in the Diocesan Newsletter on 22 February. The article, written by 

Stuart Bailey, LLM of Darby Green and Eversley Benefice, recounts the 

Christian faith that motivated Navalny to take up his cause.  

 

When he returned to Russia in 2021 he knew that he might be arrested and 

killed - he had already had one attempt on his life. During his trial he spoke 

bravely about his faith and its relation to his political activity: “The fact is that I 

am a Christian, which usually sets me up as an example for constant ridicule in 

the Anti-Corruption Foundation, because mostly our people are atheists.  I was 

once quite a militant atheist myself.  But now I am a believer, and that helps 

me a lot in my activities, because everything becomes much, much easier. I 

think about things less. There are fewer dilemmas in my life, because there is a 

book in which, in general, it is more or less clearly written what action to take 

in every situation. It’s not always easy to follow this book, of course, but I am 

actually trying.” 

  

He then went on to quote the Beatitudes in Matthew’s gospel: “‘Blessed are 

those who hunger and thirst for righteousness, for they will be satisfied’. I’ve 

always thought that this particular commandment is more or less an 

instruction to activity.” 

  

Stuart comments: ‘I hope these words will be an inspiration, an ‘instruction to 

activity’, to us all this Lent, that we might take up our cross to follow Christ, 

that we might make the most of every opportunity to spend time in God’s 

presence and immerse ourselves in his Word, so that in the end we too might 

end up with fewer dilemmas in life.’ 

 Tim Cosby 

Alexi Navalny  

Take time to pray … it is the greatest power on earth 

https://comms.winchester.anglican.org/dioceseofwinchesterlz/lz.aspx?p1=MsdDU4NjM2UzExOTM6NDJCOTE1M0RGMUU2OTE3QjUwQkVEMjFFRDUxQzYxQjE%3d-&CC=&w=44848
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What is 

MISSION AVIATION FELLOWSHIP ? 
Here’s your chance to find out 

Saturday 4th May 11am - 3pm 
St Saviour’s Church, Brockenhurst 

 

Monday 6th May 10am - 4pm 
Village Green Milford 

In association with Christians Together Milford. 
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Bella’s Story  Some of you 

may already have seen this story 
on MAF’s website. Bella, an 

innocent little girl will grow up happy, healthy and 
free of judgment thanks to the partnership between 
CURE and MAF. 

When her daughter Bella was born, Christine was in 
shock. She had never seen a child with a cleft lip and 
palate before and was unsure what was wrong. After 
failed attempts at an explanation, she began to 
blame herself for her daughter’s condition. 

In September 2023, this changed when Christine attended a CURE mobile 
clinic, flown into her remote village by MAF. The 3-hour flight saved over 10 
hours of gruelling road travel. 

After assessing Bella, and assuring Christine she is not alone, the doctors 
scheduled Bella for corrective surgery, along with 14 other children. Dr 
Federico shared, ‘Every step we take to lift a child up is a step towards a world 
where differences are celebrated, and every heart is made whole again.’ 
Bella’s journey serves as a profound testament to the impact of collaborative 
efforts in transforming the lives of children. 

Distressingly, people had told Christine that Bella looked like a pig. “I 
remember thinking maybe my child is like this because every time I saw a pig, 
I'd laugh at it!” Christine told us. Fortunately, Christine received news of an 
upcoming CURE mobile clinic near her home. She and Bella live very far from a 
CURE Hospital or any hospital. 

Awareness is also created in the community so that families avoid hiding 
children with correctable disabilities but feel more confident to bring them to 
for professional treatment. Research shows that rural women are more 
vulnerable than any other population on earth. Often, the only way to reach 
them is by air. 

• Pray for the Lord’s protection over vulnerable women in these rural areas. 

• Pray that the Lord will continue to use MAF to bring help, hope and 
healing to mothers and their children in isolated communities. 

• Pray that MAF’s partnership with organisations that support women and 
children will continue to grow. 
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Team Upper Juniors brought their learning to 

life in geography recently when they visited 

Ober Water in Brockenhurst, a tributary of 

Lymington River. 

Ober Water at Whitefield Moor, Brockenhurst 



 

 

Post - Coronation         LINK 
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This month Kate Pryde looks at  

verse four of this psalm ... 

        Even though I walk through the valley of the 
shadow of death 

      I will fear no evil, for you are with me; 
        Your rod and your staff they comfort me. 

Psalm 138:7 puts this a little differently ... 

        Though I walk in the midst of trouble, you preserve my life. 

If we remember the story of the good Samaritan, we will realise that travelling 

in Biblical times, and indeed even to the present day, is not always safe.  There 

were areas of the countryside that were barren and lacking in water and other 

areas infested with robbers. It could be dangerous for the lone traveller.  

David knew great peril and difficulty when he coped with Saul’s murderous 

attacks; he went in fear of his life but he had this certainty that God who had 

caused him to be anointed was with him. 

This verse gives enormous comfort at times, not just of difficulty but of heart- 

rending sorrow as the death of a loved one is expected or a loved one is 

seriously ill. Perhaps if we are diagnosed with terminal illness there is the 

comfort of knowing that we can depend on the rod and staff of God to support 

us.  

We are reminded of Isaiah 43:2 

When you pass through the waters I will be with you 

 And through the rivers they shall not overwhelm you. 

The good Shepherd sees our needs and is there with us - 
‘even to the end of time’. 

Take time to be loved … it is a God-given privilege 
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Our second Ladies Brunch took place on March 9th in the Memorial Hall with 

about 40 ladies enjoying the event.  

Unfortunately our recently appointed Children and Families worker, Anya, 

was struck down with a bug and unable to be introduced and to share a 

thought. However, at the eleventh hour Revd Angie Gammon stepped in to 

take her place, before we enjoyed a wonderful breakfast - bacon butties being 

extremely popular!  

After breakfast there was a craft session for everyone, making pressed flower 

bookmarks, or simply watching and encouraging. It was a very successful 

morning.  

Thanks to Chloe for the craft, Mary and Christina for cooking and Tim and 

Clive (pictured here) for serving the food. 

Jo Cropp 

Where were you on the morning of 9th March? 

Take time to be friendly …it is the road to happiness 
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THOUGHTS FROM MY GARDEN ... 
We went to the Hawk Conservancy Trust near Andover.   What a treat we had!   

Through the day, we saw four displays from vultures, owls, storks, kites and 

finished with a 33 year old golden eagle.     

The first display started with a vulture called a caracara, flying over a high 

fence to find the treats hidden under flower pots and coconut shells in the 

grass. His name was Sirius, and he is the joker of the vultures, pulling washing 

off a line especially if it was red in colour. As fast as the handler picked the red 

trousers up, down they came again. 

My favourite was the snowy owl called 

Sweeny Tod. He stands 27in (70cm) tall with 

a wing span of 50in (120cm), covered in 

white feathers with black markings. He lives 

in the Artic regions at -30°C, so only appears 

in the winter months. 

Later, a lot of the birds flew together. They 

fly very low just skimming the audience’s 

heads,  so we were warned to duck if necessary! I cannot explain what a thrill 

it was to see these large birds so close. Have you ever sat on a bench with a 

tawny owl sat beside you? I have! 

All the birds have names and trust their handlers completely. Only the smaller 

birds were carried in to the displays, the rest just appeared.  I think we went at 

the best time of the year, although it was cold. There were only about 80 

people there making it easy to get close to the birds. 

             More bird stories next month! 

Take time to love ...it is the music of the soul 
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A Christian outreach for children with HIV/AIDS 

Joy Children’s Village was started 12 years ago by Nazareth Hospital, a 
Christian outreach just outside Nairobi. It cares for about 60 children with HIV/
AIDS, providing a family-based environment for girls and boys who might be ill 
or orphaned or abandoned by their parents. 

Despite significant improvement, Kenya continues to experience an HIV 
epidemic. More than a hundred thousand Kenyan children have the virus, 
which can be transmitted mother to child when a woman who is HIV positive 
becomes pregnant.  

The youth wing of the Kenya’s Bible mission team has embraced Open the 
Book as a dynamic way to sow the seeds of spiritual change, inspiring a Bible-
reading culture among young people. 

The Open the Book programme 

‘Open the Book is so special to me,’ said Anne (a leader in Open the Book in 
Kenya). ‘It stands out as a child-friendly approach to Bible outreach.’ 

The children at Joy Village were introduced to stories of Tabitha being raised 
from death (from Acts 9) and of Jesus healing a man of blindness. And because 
Open the Book combines narration with dramatisation, the children were 
invited to join in performances of these stories. 

Anne said, ‘Open the Book makes it easy for children to remember Bible 
stories. This is the most unique and attractive children’s programme we have, 
and it’s something I missed when I was a child.’ 

You can sponsor Open the Book in Kenya through Bible Society, bringing this 
powerful experience of Bible stories to more children.’ 

We often hear about Open the Book in Tiptoe … but how about Open 

the Book in Kenya?  The following is an extract from a Bible Society 

article, encouraging us to think outside our own neighbourhood ... 

Take time to give ...it is too short a day to be selfish 
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A personal recommendation to any coping with the trials of Dementia 

“SOMEONE I USED TO BE”  by Wendy Mitchell  

I, Margaret, first heard Wendy Mitchell talking about her book “Someone I 

used to be” just as we were coming to the end of a hard period in our family 

life. My parents and my parents-in-law all suffered from Alzheimer’s disease 

and/or vascular dementia. Their illnesses overlapped but all four of them 

exhibited different symptoms. 

Wendy Mitchell was diagnosed with young-onset dementia at the age of 58 

and took a very proactive approach to dealing with her illness. 

While each person’s experience of the illness is different, Wendy’s book is full 

of insights which can help family members, as well as people with the illness. 

For instance, she wrote about problems she faced when living in a noisy city. 

She had previously loved the noise and bustle but as her illness progressed, 

she found it confusing. Her initial solution was to wear ear plugs to deaden the 

noise. But this meant she couldn’t hear traffic. So she moved to a small village! 

Her  excellent account of her move is packed with information of how people 

suffering from dementia perceive their surroundings. It is full of ideas of how 

to put strategies in place to limit the sufferer’s confusion. One practical hint 

was that everything in the home should be kept in a set place and visible 

whenever possible. 

Our family’s dementia journey ended shortly 

after I finished reading  this, her first,  book so 

I haven’t read any of her other books. But I 

very strongly recommend reading “Someone 

I used to be.” The insights in the book would 

have helped me understand the condition 

and I could have put into place strategies 

which would have helped our relatives.  
                 Some plaudits for this book    

Take time to work … it is the price of success 
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KITCHEN PRAYER 

Lord of pots and pans and things, 

Since I’ve not time to be  

A saint by doing lovely things 

Or watching late with Thee 

 

Or dreaming in the dawn light 

Or storming Heaven’s gates, 

Make me a saint by getting meals 

And washing up the plates. 

 

Although I must have Martha’s hands, 

I have a Mary mind 

And when I black the boots and shoes 

Thy sandals, Lord, I find. 

 

I think of how they trod the earth, 

What time I scrub the floor, 

Accept this meditation Lord, 

I haven’t time for more. 

More from Freda Chamberlain’s recipe book from Trinity Church Ringwood … 

The references may be a little outdated, but the sentiment is surely current! 
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Bring your used Stamps to 
Hordle  Pavilion Saturday 

morning Café or All Saints’ 
Memorial Hall at Sunday 

Service 

Collect stamps for RNIB and 
make a difference to blind 

and partially sighted people.  

Be a stamp collector for a good cause! 

If you receive cards and letters 
through the post, could you save the 
stamps and drop them into the box 

at the weekly Hordle Pavilion 
Community Café or the Church 
Memorial Hall. The RNIB will turn 

them into funds to help people living 
with sight loss. 

Important! Trim stamps leaving 
approx. 1cm border around all sides! 
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Hordle W.I. meets on first Tuesdays at 2pm in the W.I. Hall, Ashley Lane, Hordle.  
Contact: Yvonne  01425 615284     www.hordlewi.org.uk 

Hordle Gardening Club meets on Fridays at 7.30pm in the Pavilion, Ashley Lane, 
Hordle.  Contact: Secretary, Sue Winter, 01425 610171 

Hordle Flower Club  meets 2nd Wednesday in the month at The Pavilion, Vaggs 
Lane. 7pm for 7.30pm.  Contact: Denise Gibb 01590 642804 

Hordle Photographic Club meets on 2nd and 4th Mondays in the Church Room at 
All Saints'.  Contact:  Ian Blundell 01425 629838 

Hordle Volunteer Driver Group (previously known as Hordle Voluntary Care Group) 

provides transport for people in Tiptoe, Hordle and Everton to medical appoint-

ments when they cannot use public transport.  We can also take relatives to visit 

patients in hospital.  We would welcome enquiries from anyone who can spare a 

few hours to help us support our clients.  Please contact our Coordinator on 0345 

388 9063 for more information about volunteering, if you need transport to an ap-

pointment or you can email: hordledrivergroup@gmail.com. 

Please note that our telephone number has changed from 0845 to 0345 

Dial-A-Ride provides a door to door shopping service for people who find it difficult 
to use the bus service. Lymington on Tuesday and  New Milton on Friday.   To book 
the service ring 0845 602 4326 (local call). 

SCARF Youth Club, 6.30-8.00 for children with special needs aged 11-16.  
Contact: Lucinda, 07874 221249 

Young Farmers’ Club, Tiptoe Contact:  brock.hantsyfc@gmail.com 

Tiptoe Community Coffee Morning 10 am - 11.30am on Wednesdays at Tiptoe 
Young Farmers’ Hall. 

‘Take time’ … a poem whose source is unknown 
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Jon Dowdeswell FMAAT 
 

Here to deal with all your accounting requirements! 
 

• ACCOUNTS PREPARATION 

• COMPLETION AND SUBMISSION OF SELF ASSESSMENT TAX RETURNS 

• PREPARATION OF VAT RETURNS 

• WAGES AND SALARY PREPARATION 
Brinkley, Middle Road, Tiptoe, Lymington. SO41 6FX 

Tel: (01590) 681174   Fax: (01590) 681118 
E-mail:  davisaccountants@btinternet.com 

www.davisaccountantsnewforest.co.uk 

             LINK   



 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 



 

 

31 Osborne Road New Milton BH25 6AF 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 
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